PERRY CENTRAL COMMUNITY SCHOOL CORPORATION

Leopold, IN
Board of School Trustees
Regular Session – March 8, 2021

<u>CALL TO ORDER</u>: The Perry Central Community School Corporation Board of School Trustees met in a Regular Session on March 8, 2021. The meeting began at 6:30 p.m. with the Pledge of Allegiance in the Jr-Sr High School Library. Board members Nan DuPont, Tim Edwards, Glenn Etienne, and Joe Flamion were present; along with Tara Bishop, Superintendent; Jody French, Principal; Phil Zellers, Assistant Principal; Jennifer Mitchell, Principal; Jamie Guillaume, Assistant Principal; Levi Clark, SRO; and Kristi Etienne.

<u>HIGHLIGHTS</u>: Mrs. Jamie Guillaume introduced Mrs. Brianna Jarboe and Mrs. Audra Lueken, along with 5th and 6th grade Student Council Members. The group shared updates on virtual assemblies for this school year. Since we are not able to meet and gather in person, student council members were able to put together virtual meet grade level teachers and share other information. The Student Council created a "Selfie Celebration" wall to help celebrate all the wonderful things going on at Perry Central. Members also have helped with the canned food drive and holiday helpers this year to give back to the community.

CONSENT: On a motion by Kevin Etienne, seconded by Joe Flamion, and carried 5-0, the following consent items were approved.

- Minutes of the Regular Session of February 8, 2021
- Approved Claim Docket

<u>PERSONNEL</u>: Nan DuPont made the motion that was seconded by Glenn Etienne to approve the following personnel items. The motion carried 5-0.

- Approved Amanda Lange as Junior High Girls Track Coach
- Approved Payton Emmons as Varsity Track Coach (1/2 varsity coach stipend)
- Approved Karen Strahl as temporary part-time instructional assistant at hourly rate of \$12.25
- Accepted Retirement of Robert Linne at the end of the 2020-2021 school year
- Updated Junior High Softball Coaches from 1/2 pay to 1/3 pay and approved Felicia
 Parr as coach
 - Maegan Hagedorn (½); Hannah Edwards (½); Felica Parr (½)

Note: All new employees are hired on a temporary basis and will not be considered fully employed until an Expanded Criminal History Check is completed.)

<u>UPDATE PAID HOLIDAYS FOR FULL-TIME NON-CERTIFIED EMPLOYEES</u>: Joe Flamion made the motion that was seconded by Kevin Etienne and carried 5-0 to approve the changes for paid holidays for full-time non-certified employees.

<u>APPROVE SOUTHWEST INDIANA CO-OP FOOD PROCUREMENT MEMBERSHIP AGREEMENT</u>: On a motion by Kevin Etienne, seconded by Nan DuPont, and carried 5-0, the Southwest Indiana Co-Op Procurement membership agreement for 2021-2022 was approved.

APPROVE MOU WITH YOUTH FIRST FOR SCHOOL SOCIAL WORK SERVICES: Joe Flamion made the motion that was seconded by Glenn Etienne and carried 5-0 to approve agreement with Youth First for School Social Work Services.

RESOLUTION ON PROPOSED LEGISLATION FOR VOUCHER EXPANSION FOR EDUCATION

SAVINGS ACCOUNT: On a motion by Nan DuPont, seconded by Joe Flamion, and carried 5-0, the Resolution Opposing the Establishment of Education Scholarship Accounts and the Expansion of the Indiana School Choice Scholarship Program was approved.

<u>APPROVAL OF CONTRACT WITH FRANTZ BUILDING SERVICES</u>: Glenn Etienne made the motion that was seconded by Nan DuPont and carried 5-0 to approve the contract with Frantz Building Services through 7/31/2021.

BUDGET REPORTS: Monthly Appropriation, Revenue, and Fund reports were distributed and board members were given an opportunity to review and question.

SUPERINTENDENT COMMENTS: Dr. Bishop thanked Mr. Bob Linne for his years of service as a math teacher, but also as an influencer. He is dedicated and never stopped learning and striving to be the best teacher, he could be. He will be greatly missed! Bishop also congratulated the boys basketball team on a great season. We had a tough loss last week, but the boys played hard all season and she appreciates all the support this season for the team!

BOARD MEMBER COMMENTS: Nan DuPont thanked Clay Mitchell for broadcasting the boys basketball games this season.

FUTURE MEETING DATES: The following meeting dates were scheduled:

April 12, 2021 - Regular March Meeting at 6:30 p.m.

ADJOURNMENT: With no further business, Joe Flamion moved that the meeting be adjourned at 6:52 p.m. The motion was seconded by Kevin Etienne and passed 5-0.